
                                                                                        APPROVED MINUTES

Town of Jefferson

Office of the Planning Board

Minutes

December 12, 2023
Members present:  Chairman Mike Meehan, Jason Call, Mike Smith, Bob Roy, Mark Gross, Kevin Meehan, Select Board’s representative; Rebecca Hatfield, alternate; Andrea Gendron, alternate
Absent
Others present:  Charlene Wheeler, Board secretary 
Minutes:

Mike Smith made the motion to approve the November 28, 2023, meeting minutes as edited, seconded by Bob Roy.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.
Hearing- MBC Holdings Campground
Mr. Garabedian operating as MBC Holdings has requested a continuance of a public hearing (started on September 26, 2023) before the Planning Board on January 9, 2024.
An application from Richard Garabedian as MBC Holdings, LLC who proposes to construct a 30-site campground on 8.84 acres, Israel’s River Road (Map 14, Lot 24) has already been accepted as complete.  The Board in their discussions wanted to see some changes made to the plan, including utilities being installed underground and changes in the parking area around the campground office area at the main entrance.  Condition of any plan approval would be contingent on the receipt of a Special Exception.  Daniel Flores, Mr. Garabedian’s engineer has submitted an edited plan and a payment for notices.  The Board discussed the hearing date as there is also another hearing being planned for proposed warrant articles.  It was agreed the MBC Holdings hearing would resume on January 9, the warrant hearings on January 16, and second hearing on warrants (if necessary) on January 30.  The regular January 23 meeting of the Planning Board is being cancelled because it is Primary Voting Day.  The Board secretary will check the office calendar for conflicts in dates.  
Communications

The Board examined a draft notice advertising for applicants to interview for the position of Board secretary.  Copies of an updated job description were circulated.  There was on addition to the advertisement to say attendance at meetings in the evening is required. 
Proposed Revisions to the Land Use Ordinance
Board members returned to a discussion of new regulations they are proposing for recreational campgrounds and for short-term rentals (STRs).  The Board secretary had sent the final draft of the STRs outline to the town’s attorney for comments.  She read the attorney’s reply to the Board.  The strong recommendation was the permitting process should be separated from the Special Exception requirements.  Section 3.3.1 was removed in its entirety and will be put in a form to share with the Select Board who would be dealing with any potential permitting process.  Kevin Meehan will share both the proposed regulations and the permitting outline with the Select Board.   Final edits were made.  This will be presented as Article VIII to be added to the Land Use Ordinance.   The attorney was also asked about requiring a permit to operate each year for all short-term rentals which have been granted a Special Exception in the future as well as those which have been granted a Special Exception in past years.  The Select Board would be able to do this.  Mike Smith made the motion to accept the edits to the final draft of the new article, seconded by Mark Gross.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.
Final edits were also made to regulations for recreational campgrounds which will be presented as Article XII.  Jason Call reminded the Board that the words, “recreational campground” and “short-term rental unit” needed to be added to Article III, Section 2 of the Land Use Ordinance.   Bob Roy made the motion the three Articles be sent to the town’s attorney to be put into final form for inclusion on the town warrant once hearing(s) are held.  It was seconded by Mark Gross.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.
The Board’s next regular meeting will be January 9, 2024.  The meeting scheduled for December 26, 2023, has already been cancelled. 
Mike Smith made the motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Bob Roy.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:24 p.m.

_______________________

Charlene Wheeler

Secretary to the Board  
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